MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

WEDNESDAY, MARCH 9, 2022
11:00 A.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Wednesday, March 9, 2022, at 
11:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr. and Michael Scioneaux  

Absent: 0 
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Scioneaux, and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on February 25, 2022, as read.

Mr. Joe Chauvin from GIS Engineering addressed the board and stated: 1. The engineer and levee board met with Facility. Planning and Control and will be working on building levees and coordinating with Facility, Planning and Control.  2. Working with CPRA on the back levee alignment. 3. The Rock Breakwaters needed on the north side of the island, the survey is complete to add more breakwaters and to recap the ones that settled from storms.   4. On the debris removal from the waterways, the state and FEMA is working who owns the water. 5. On Bayou Thunder breakwaters, the channel will be smaller due to finding artifacts. 6. The levee inspection is due, and grass needs to be cut. 7. Working on the permit for the Cheniere Breakwaters. The survey was completed and noticed 25 feet in the pass.
President Camardelle stated that we are working on building more breakwaters and more levees. We will be going to Washington Saturday thru Wednesday and lobby for federal funding. The Corps is trying to get money to put breakwaters in the gulf. He thanked GIS for putting package together to give to Louisiana Delegation in Washington. Restated that he attended a Facility, Planning and Control meeting to get the funds necessary for more levees. He also thanked the Governor, CPRA, Chip Kline, J.P. Officials and our state Senator Alario, and Representative Orgeron for helping get Grand Isle back. Stated that when cold fronts come water in coming into Chenier because the land has eroded, and nothing is there to keep the water out. President Camardelle stated that everyone please have patience because we are trying our best to build levee, install more breakwater and stop the gulf waters from flooding Cheniere. 
A motion was made by Commissioner Scioneaux, seconded by Commissioner Besson, and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the levee district.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Scioneaux, and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 11:42 a.m.
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